
 Reps. Kesto, Chang, Cochran, Crawford, Hooker, Howrylak, Kelly, Lauwers, Poleski and 

Wittenberg offered the following resolution: 

 House Resolution No. 349.  

 A resolution to congratulate the government and people of the Republic of China 

(Taiwan) on the celebration of their 105th National Day and declare October 10, 2016, as 

Taiwan Day in the state of Michigan. 

 Whereas, Relations between the Republic of China (Taiwan) and the United States are 

marked by strong bilateral trade, education, and cultural exchanges. The United States is 

Taiwan's third largest trading partner and Taiwan is the ninth largest trading partner of the 

United States. In 2015, the United States exported $25.9 billion in goods and $12.5 billion in 

services to Taiwan; and  

 Whereas, Taiwan and the state of Michigan have long benefited from this relationship. In 

2015, Michigan’s exports to Taiwan reached $249.8 million, making Taiwan Michigan’s 6th 

largest export market in Asia and 22th largest export market in the world. Vibrant Michigan-

Taiwan relations hold great promise for both our companies and workers; and   

 Whereas, Taiwan, located in the busiest section of airspace in East Asia, is an important 

part of the global air transport. Taiwan’s participation in the International Civil Aviation 

Organization (ICAO) will contribute meaningfully to the ICAO’s goal of a safe, efficient, secure, 

economically sustainable and environmentally responsible civil aviation sector; now, therefore, 

be it  

 Resolved by the House of Representatives, That the members of this legislative body 

congratulate the government and people of the Republic of China (Taiwan) on the celebration of 

their 105th National Day and declare October 10, 2016, as Taiwan Day in the state of Michigan; 

and be it further, 

 Resolved, That we reaffirm the continuing support for Taiwan’s meaningful participation 

in the International Civil Aviation Organization (ICAO); and be it further 

 Resolved, That copies of this resolution be transmitted to the U.S. Secretary of State, the 

Taipei Economic and Cultural Office in Chicago, Illinois, and the members of the Michigan 

congressional delegation. 


